
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

June 26, 2023 

 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the office of the General Registrar (GR) on June 26, 2023. 

In attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden, Secretary Jim Symons (JS), Vice Chair Jeremy 

Taylor Director of Election and General Registrar Susan Jett. 

10:03 AM the meeting was called to order. 

1.  Susan left as the board discussed and completed the Registrars Annual evaluation. It was 

completed and signed. The Board unanimously endorsed Susan Jett for another term. 

2.   Ballot on demand was discussed next. Susan will be streamlining the paperwork and 

keeping a reconciliation for ELECT on a spread sheet. 

3.   Poll pads were acquired from Richmond City at no cost!   

4.   Availability of 3 FVSs’ and upgraded handicapped accessible machines, from Spotsylvania 

County was discussed.   If available, we authorized up to $10,000 to obtain all three. A more 

than 60% savings. 

5.  The processing of applications for Election officers was streamlined and improved. Requests 

will be processed as before and applications will be reviewed and sent to respective Parties, 

with Independent voters list sent to both major Parties for review and approval. 

6.   A motion was brought and approved to apply $4,000.00 of remaining budget, to a Bonus for 

the GR Susan Jett, for a job well done under some challenging factors, loss of Asst. GR and 

complying with the new unfunded state mandates. Jeremy volunteered to write a letter to the 

county administrator, to facilitate this bonus. 

Motion to adjourn was made at 11:05 PM (est.) and approved. 

 

Regards, 

 

Jim Symons  

Secretary, LCEB 

 


